

## VISVA-BHARATI SANTINIKETAN

## NOTIFICATION

The undersigned is directed to convey the following communication made by the Joint Secretary, U.G.C., Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India, New Delhi vide his letters (i) No. F.42-1/2012 (CU) dated 01.10.2013 and (ii) D.O. No. F.42-6/2014 (CU) dated 14.09.2015, for information of all concerned :

No Department /Centre of the University shall send request to U.G.C. for financial assistance for organizing National / International Conference / Semoinars / Symposia/ Workshops etc. as it is now a part of the XII Plan General Development Assistance and such proposals shall be considered by the University within the XII Plan General Development Allocation.

A copy of the letter sent by U.G.C. vide D.O.No. F.42-6/2014 (CU) dated 14/09/2015 is enclosed herewith for detailed information.

All concerned are hereby urged to comply with the instructions of U.G.C. specified above.

Enclo: as stated

Memo No. Admn/G/U.3.36/ Date: 10<sup>th</sup> December, 2015 Registrar (Acting Visva-Bharati

## Copy to:

- 1. Pro-Vice-Chancellor/ Provosts/ Adhyakshas of all Bhavanas/ Vibhagas
- 2. Heads of all Departments/ Centres
- 3. Finance Officer
- 4. Dean of Students' Welfare
- 5. Internal Audit Officer
- 6. C.S. to Vice-Chancellor
- 7. Deputy Registrar(In-Charge), Accounts
- 8. P.A. to the Registrar
- 9. University Webmaster To upload it in the University Website.

University Grants Commission

(मानव संसाधन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार) (Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India)

वहादुरशाह ज़फ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

डॉवेट एवं प्रेथण फेक्स Fax: 011-2323 6347, e-mail: kpsingh.ugc@nicin

दूरभाष Phone: कार्यालय Off: 011-2323 9597

संयुक्त सचिव Dr. K.P. Singh Joint Secretary

ज्ञान-विज्ञान विमुक्तये

डॉ. के. पी. सिंह

D.O.No.F.42-6/2014 (CU)

DOCKET & DESPATCH GENERAL SECTION VISVA-BHARATI

Dear Sir/Madam,

Date.

VISVA-BHARATI

DEVELOPMENT SECTION

This is in continuation of this office letter No.F.42-1/2012(CU) dated 2015 1st October, 2013 (copy enclosed) in which UGC had asked the Registrar of all Central Universities to advise all their Departments / Centres that no request should be sent to UGC for financial assistance for organizing 190 National / International conferences/seminars/symposia/workshops etc., as it is now a part of the XII Plan General Development Assistance and such proposals may be considered by the Universities at their level within the XII Plan General Development Allocation.

It has been observed that inspite of UGC instructions and clear mention in this regard in the guidelines meant for XII Plan General Development Assistance, the Central Universities or their Departments / Centres are frequently sending their requests to UGC for financial assistance to organize such events. I am, therefore, to request you again to issue appropriate instructions to the Departments / Centres/ Schools of your University not to send such request to UGC and approach the competent university authorities in this regard.

With regards,

Yours sincerely,

(K.P. Sings

The Registrar Visva Bharati Shantiniketan - 731235 West Bengal